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Asymptomatic meningioma natural history

Information on the natural course of asymptomatic meningioma is needed to inform clinical
management 1).

Sughrue et al. systematically reviewed the natural history of untreated meningiomas.

They identified 22 studies comprising 675 patients who were followed up by serial MRI for a median
period of 4.6 years. The authors found that approximately three-quarters of untreated meningiomas
2.5 cm or smaller demonstrated no growth (51%) or grew 10% or less per year (26%). Patients with
initial tumor diameters smaller than 2 cm (approximately 2%) rarely demonstrated new or worsening
symptoms. Patients with initial tumor diameters of 2–2.5 cm had a marked difference in the rate of
symptom progression based on whether their tumors grew more than or less than 10% per year (42%
vs 0%). Patients with initial tumor diameters of 2.5–3 cm had new or worsening symptoms 17% of the
time. These findings suggest that the majority of tumors smaller than 2.5 cm in diameter will not
cause symptoms over the 5-year period following their discovery and that close observation with
serial imaging is reasonable in these patients. On the other hand, larger lesions may be considered
for early intervention 2).

Among patients older than age 70 years who underwent operation for asymptomatic meningioma, the
neurological morbidity rate was 23.3%; it was 3.5% among younger patients. This indicates that the
advisability of surgery in elderly patients with asymptomatic meningiomas must be considered very
carefully 3).

For the treatment of elderly patients with asymptomatic meningiomas, it is important to determine
the intracranial meningioma natural history.

GKS can control tumors clinically and radiologically with high probability. Although the risk of
transient adverse events exists, proactive GKS may be a reasonable treatment option when there are
no comorbidities limiting life expectancy 4).

In the series of Yano et al., approximately 63% of asymptomatic meningiomas did not exhibit tumor
growth, and only 6% of all patients with these lesions experienced symptoms during the observation
period. To avoid surgery-related incidences of morbidity in patients with asymptomatic meningiomas,
conservative treatment with close follow-up review may be the best therapeutic strategy 5).
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